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Houston County Commissioners Meeting 

September 20, 2022 

Warner Robins, Georgia 

The Houston County Board of Commissioners met in Regular Session at 5:00 p.m. on 

Tuesday September 20, 2022, at the Houston County Annex in Warner Robins, Georgia, 

with Chairman Stalnaker presiding and Commissioners Byrd, Robinson, Talton, and 

Walker present. Also present were County Attorney Tom Hall, Director of 

Administration Robbie Dunbar, Director of Operations Brian Jones, Director of 

Personnel Ken Carter, Director of Purchasing Mark Baker, Chief Building Inspector Tim 

Andrews, Fire/EMA Chief Chris Stoner, Landfill Superintendent Terry Dietsch, 

Community Planner Jacob Cox, Houston County Coroner James Williams, Meg 

Mehserle, Melissa Feagin, Bryce and Brock Feagin, Marilu Cowan, Daryl Allen, Dan 

Perdue, Johnnie Rozier and Jacqueline Rozier. 

Commissioner Byrd gave the Invocation and then led the audience in the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Motion by Mr. Walker, second by Mr. Byrd and carried unanimously by all to approve 

the minutes from the September 6th meeting. 

Mr. Walker presented a request from the City of Warner Robins for annexation of 

property located at 700 Hwy 96. 

Chairman Stalnaker opened the floor for public comments. There were none. 

Chairman Stalnaker opened the floor for Commissioner's comments. There were none. 

Motion by Mr. Walker, second by Ms. Robinson and carried unanimously by all to 

concur with the City of Warner Robins request for annexation of property located at 

700 Hwy 96, also known as a portion of Tax Parcel 000780 337000 totaling 1.58 acres. 

Property is currently zoned County C-2 proposed zoning is City of Warner Robins C-2, 

with the stipulation that all county utilities remain with the County. 

Mr. Walker presented a request from the City of Warner Robins for annexation of 

property located at 210 Cohen Walker Drive. 

Chairman Stalnaker opened the floor for public comments. There were none. 

Chairman Stalnaker opened the floor for Commissioner's comments. There were none. 

Motion by Mr. Walker, second by Mr. Talton and carried unanimously by all to concur 

with the City of Warner Robins request for annexation of property located at 210 

Cohen Walker Drive also known as a portion of Tax Parcel 000780 13AOOO (total of 6.49 

acres). Property is currently zoned County R-AG and proposed zoning is City of Warner 

Robins R-AG with the stipulation that water service will remain with the County. 

Mr. Talton presented a request from the City of Perry for annexation of property 

located at 2440 and 0 Hwy 127. 

Chairman Stalnaker opened the floor for public comments. There were none. 
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